
  Durley Parish Council 
 

Successful Fly Tipping Prosecution 

 

Durley Parish Council are pleased to report to residents that Winchester City Council 

attended Southampton Magistrates Court on 2nd August, 2021 for a case that involved the 

dumping of rubbish in Netherhill Lane, Durley. 

 

The rubbish that was dumped consisted of household waste, household items, garden 

waste and assorted bags and wood.  The rubbish blocked the road, and was spread for a 

distance of 100 metres. 

 

A female passed over rubbish to a male who, despite attempts to find him, could not be 

traced.  The female was prosecuted under s34 of the Environmental Protection Act 1990 

(Duty of Care).  She initially pleaded Not Guilty but then changed her plea to Guilty. 

 

Magistrates imposed the following:  Fine: £200 

      Compensation:    £300 

      Costs:  £100 contribution 

      Victim Surcharge:   £34 

      TOTAL:   £634 

 

Durley Parish Council reports fly tipping along our country lanes and will continue to 

support Winchester City Council in prosecuting offenders wherever possible. 

 

Anne Collins 

Clerk to Durley Parish Council 

 


